From: DYPXCPWEB@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au Sent: Monday, 21 November 2022 4:13 PM

To: DA Submission Mailbox **Subject:** Online Submission

21/11/2022

MR Steven Ramage Jacksons RD Warriewood NSW 2102

RE: DA2022/1649 - 10 Namona Street NORTH NARRABEEN NSW 2101

Dear Sir/Madam, I am writing in my capacity as President of Manly Warringah Basketball Association(MWBA). We are located at NBISC and we are the main tenant of NBISC. We have over 4,500 members from the Northern Beaches community. We have over 1,500 members per week attending the NBISC site, this site runs adjacent to the 2 properties that are the subject of this DA. The DA claims there has been community consultation, to date the MWBA has not been contacted for consultation. This is a \$20m project with the intent to commence in January and will no doubt run for a substantial period, I would have thought that our input would have been considered critical to this project. I think that before anything moves ahead from this point that full consulation needs to made with MWBA and NBISC. Regards, Steven Ramage